Assistant Prosecuting Attorneys

Criminal Division

Daniel P. Driscoll, Chief

Gregory M. Morris Brian C. Driscoll Amy M. Sinith Andrew R. Picek Daniel D. Carey Lisa M. Hoying William N. Merrell Elizabeth L. McCornick Megan M. Farley Ryan A. Saunders

Civil Division

Andrew P. Pickering, Chief William D. Hoffman Leslie Buchanan Thaddius A. Townsend Jason T. Irick



D. ANDREW WILSON CLARK COUNTY PROSECUTING ATTORNEY

50 East Columbia Street, Suite 449 Phone (937) 521-1770 Springfield, Ohio 45502 Fax (937) 328-2657

Victim-Witness Staff

Robyn Smith, Director Debi Segrest-Adams Tiffany Wright

Diversion Coordinator

Sandee L. Selner

Cole's Warriors Director

Emily Magoteaux

Support Staff

Patricia Ferguson Jackie Sheppeard Gwendalyn Marcum

Criminal Investigators

Steven D. Southward

Dear Parents,

You are receiving this letter today because the Prosecutor's Office has received information that sexting among students has become widespread in Clark County schools. And, we've been advised that it is particularly problematic in our middle schools. Sexting among minors is a crime if nude or sexually-explicit photos or videos are involved. These crimes are predominantly felony level. Many of these statutes carry the possibility of imprisonment and sex-offender classification. These are very serious crimes for what some have described as flirting in the digital age. While we recognize that teenagers will engage in teenage behavior, it is very important that you are aware that the creation, distribution, and possession of a nude or sexually-explicit photo/video of a minor is a crime. This behavior is more than teenagers being teenagers; it is criminal and can have long-lasting effects both in the criminal justice system and in life.

A nude or sexually-explicit photo/video of a minor is child pornography, even if the photo/video is done with the minor's consent. Creating, sending or distributing, and possession of those types of photos/videos is a crime. All of that behavior falls under various criminal statutes that address child pornography.

The Prosecutor's Office and law enforcement agencies have been working with Juvenile Court to address the problem of sexting among minors in a manner that fairly addresses the seriousness of this behavior while allowing for the potential of avoiding some of the consequences. Effective January 2016, the Clark County Juvenile Court has a diversion program specific to sexting. It is our hope that parents will have serious conversations with their children about the dangers and consequences of engaging in sexting. However, if your child continues to engage in this behavior and is caught, he or she will be charged with the corresponding crime. Because the Prosecutor's Office and law enforcement will be taking a more aggressive stance on charging every individual caught in this type of crime, you are receiving this information so that you and your child are on notice that this behavior is criminal and that it will be charged.

The schools will be showing a video to your child about the criminal aspects of sexting. If you have high school students, you know that they watched a video at the beginning of 2016. This fall the middle schools and high schools have been provided a new video. The new video does discuss how sexting is a crime and informs them of the sexting diversion program in a manner better suited for middle school-aged children. It also discusses the dangers of communicating with strangers on the internet. However, we encourage every parent to sit down and discuss these topics further with your child. Additionally, if your child is charged because of this behavior, your child will be screened for acceptance into the diversion program which is described by the letter from Juvenile Court. We hope that we never have to deal with you or your child because of this behavior. However, we take this very seriously and will prosecute it accordingly.

Sincerely,

. Andrew Wilson

Clark County Prosecuting Attorney